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My first memory of working on cars was with my father, growing up 
in Staunton, VA.  He would let me help change the oil in his cars, 
but that was about the extent of it. I have always been drawn to me-
chanical things, curious about how they work and rewarded when I 
can figure out how to fix them. 

When I was in sophomore in high school, I had my first experience 
working on an older/antique car.  First was a 1967 Ford Mustang. A 
friend of my bought the mustang to fix up.  Luckily the engine was 
in good shape, and all was needed was a tune up.  This was the first 
time I really got my hands dirty working on cars.  My most vivid 
memory was installing a toggle switch on the dash to operate the 
back-up lights, so it would pass state inspection. Back then you 
stayed in the car during the inspection, and my friend operated the 
back-up light with the toggle when the inspector asked him to put it 
in reverse - the Mustang passed inspection.  

A year later I landed my first job working in a farm outside Staun-
ton.  The owner of the farm had two grandsons that worked along-
side me as we maintained equipment, took care of the livestock, and 

did anything that was 

Continued on Page 3 

1973 AMC Javelin AMX barn find? 

Car of the Month 

1973 AMC Javelin AMX 

By Steve Deitz 
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BRR Region Contacts 

Bull Run Region Website: 

www.bullrunaaca.org 

Officers: 

President: Peter Pandolfi 
(703) 919-8343 (Cell) 
rr4pwp@gmail.com 
 
Vice Pres: Randy Higgins 
(703) 853-2235 
rfh24@yahoo.com   
 
Treasurer: Nicki Hudson 
(540) 513-6736 (Cell) 
nancyshudson@msn.com  
 
Secretary: Bill Sessler 
(703) 368-2367 
sesslerize@comcast.net  
 

Board of Directors: 

Scott Patton 
(703) 474-6909 
1969olds98@cox.net 
 
Ron Davis 
(703) 280-4461 ((Home) 
Concours356@aol.com  
 
John Price 
(703) 407-4334 
Johnp.jp26@gmail.com  
 

Website Coordinator: 

Randy Higgins 
(703) 853-2235 
rfh24@yahoo.com   
 

Sunshine Committee: 

Jessica Pozdol 
(571)-269-7585 (Cell) 
Jn8691@gmail.com  

Membership Chair: 

Dave Claveloux 
(703) 895-5662 (Cell) 
dmclaveloux@hotmail.com  

The President’s Page  by Peter Pandolfi 

Spring is in the air and collector car activities are beginning.  Sev-
eral of us from the Bull Run Region will mark the time by attend-
ing the ODMA Annual Car Meet in Fredericksburg, Virginia on 
April 1, no foolin’.  I am sure many of you have activities you plan 
to attend over the next few months.  Don’t forget to take some 
Rohr Show flyers with you to advertise our September 16 show.  
See Randy Higgins to get a supply and please distribute them to 
any of the hobby functions you might attend.  Also encourage oth-
er enthusiasts at those functions to check out our website and per-
haps consider joining our Region. 

Speaking of events, I have been approached by The Virginian as-
sisted living facility requesting a display of 10-12 classic vehicles 
at their Fairfax location on Saturday June 17, that is the day before 
Father’s Day.  I need to know if the Region is interested in sup-
porting this event.  See Member News in this issue for more de-
tails on this potential event and let me know if you are willing to 
participate.  It has been a while, but we have supported similar 
functions in the past. 

I would like to thank Randy Higgins and Steve Deitz for their con-
tributions of articles for this issue of the Clutch Chatter.  They are 
great stories and took a lot of pressure off of me.  I am sure many 
of you have great stories to tell as well.  Don’t hide them!  Write 
them up, attach some pictures and send them to me.  You, too, can 
be a published author.  See the Editor’s Notes on page 4 on how to 
submit your article. 

Lastly, I would like to thank all of you for your help and well 
wishes as I am going through a very stressful time.  My son’s heart 
surgery went well, and he is on the road to a full recovery.  Thank 
you for the support during that very trying time.  I still have a lot 
going on, but things are easing a bit and the light is at the end of 
the tunnel.  Fortunately, I can confirm at this point that the light is 
not a locomotive barreling in my direction.  As I am writing this, it 
is the first Vietnam Veteran’s Day.  I wish the best to all my fel-
low veterans regardless of when and where they served.  As a vet-
eran of Vietnam, Persian Gulf and Cold Wars, I understand and 

appreciate the sacrifices you 
made.  I know all the members 
of our Region share in this re-
spect for your service to our 
country. 

Pete 

April Automotive Trivia Question 

Where was the first drive-in restaurant?  

See answer on Page 11 

http://www.bullrunaaca.org
mailto:nancyshudson@msn.com
mailto:Concours356@aol.com
mailto:Jn8691@gmail.com
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Car of the Month continued 

needed.  There was a shop on the farm that the 
younger grandson used as a garage where he cus-
tomized International Scouts.  On the weekends, I 
would spend hours and hours in the shop, watching 
and helping.  I learned a lot during this time, we 
would bring rusted out Scouts in, strip them to the 
frame and rebuild them one piece at a time to show 
quality machines. 

After high school, I went to college and the number 
opportunities to work on antique cars decreased sig-
nificantly. It wasn’t until very recently that I’ve been 
able to get back into it.  I happened upon the AMC 
Javelin I now own in the barn where I board my 

horse.  At that point I thought this was my chance to 
get an old car and fix it up, however the owner of 
the Javelin was not interested in selling it, for rea-
sons I’ll explain. 

The Javelin was originally bought new in 1973 by 

Greg Hunt in Carlyle. PA.  Greg loved that car.  
Every winter he would winterize it, draining all the 
fluid, and store it until the spring.  In February 1978, 
Greg was tragically killed in a car accident on his 
way to work. His widow Deborah, devastated by 
Greg’s death, kept the Javelin in the barn where he 
stored it for the winter.  The Javelin remained in that 
barn in Pennsylvania until 2013, when it was moved 
to the Kline Farm property in Manassas, VA by 
Deborah’s daughter, from her second marriage, 
Sam. Sam was able to get the Javelin running and 
drove it into the barn where it would set for the next 
8 years. 

In 2017, I had just bought a horse for my kids to ride 
and take care of, we needed a barn to board the 
horse.  Luckily, I found one just 3 miles from our 
house called Cherokee Winds Farm.  It was located 
on the Kline Farm property in Manassas, right off 
the Prince William Parkway.  I remember the first 
time I visited the farm; I noticed a purple car cov-
ered in dust, with flat tires sitting on a carpet of hay.  
I didn’t pay much attention to it at that point, I was 
more interested in making sure the barn had every-
thing we needed for the horse. .  It was my second or 
third visit to the barn when I realized what it was - 
an AMC Javelin AMX, not something you see every 
day. Over the next couple of months, I visited the 
barn often and every time I did I would walk over 
and look at the car and dream about what I could do  

Continued on Page 6 

 Hosing it off when I brought it home  
Jacob vacuuming the under carriage  

 Greg and Deborah Huntn their wedding 
day.  Note the Javelin in the background.  
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Your Hobby, Your Newsletter, Your Stories 
I welcome any contribution members would like to 
submit.  In this issue you will notice an article by a 
member on a car museum he visited.  This is the kind 
of item I am looking for.  Especially desired are arti-
cles on National meets and tours you might attend.  
Email is the best way to submit items, but if the files 
are large, burned to a CD/DVD or thumb drive is per-
fectly fine.  I will even take them hardcopy if neces-
sary.  This method would be very labor intensive, but 
I will make it work.  Submission deadline and contact 
information is below.  Please use MS Word if at all 
possible.  Thanks in advance for all your support. 

Dr. Peter W. Pandolfi 
11090 Mountain Run Lake Rd. 
Culpeper, VA 22701 
Phone: (703) 919-8343 

Email: rr4pwp@gmail.com 

The deadline for submissions for inclusion in the 
next issue is the 25th of the month.  

April Anniversaries 

April Birthdays   

Note:  Your  bir thday or  anniversary not listed?  

Please let me know the date(s) by email.  Spouses as 
well.  Years are not necessary since we are all 29 at 
heart.  Thanks, Pete 

Meeting Presentations:  This feature of our  regular  
meetings will be taking on a new look beginning in 
April.   Randy Higgins is temporarily coordinating the 
effort as we are still looking for someone to take on 
this project.  To reduce some of the work involved, 
the presentations will no longer be monthly events.  
We are looking at perhaps quarterly presentations, but 
we can accommodate presentations whenever the pre-
senter is available.  We are also not going to publish 
full before and after articles of a presentation.  Instead 
you will see a short announcement in the Member 
News section of the Clutch Chatter.  A follow up arti-
cle may or may not be published as the topic warrants.  
Anyone volunteering to take on this project will be 
free to change the format as he/she sees fit.  If you are 
interested in running this feature, please let Pete or 
Randy know. 

Website:  Randy Higgins is busy redesigning the 
Region’s website.  If you have any ideas or talents to 
assist him, please let him know.  Don’t forget mem-
bers can have pictures of their cars put on the website.  
Randy is currently reviewing that area. 

Parking Lot:  Have a car  or  some automobilia to 
sell?  Don’t forget to advertise it in our Parking Lot 
feature.  Just submit the information and a picture to 
Pete to get it included. 

Continued on Page 7 

Cherie Root April 6 

Hal Hermann April 8 

Mike Jones April 14 

Daryll Baker April 15 

Nancy Sessler April 17 

John Zampino April 22 

Arnold Borsetti April 26 

Stephen Deitz April 28 

Member News 

Editor’s Notes   by Peter W. Pandolfi: 

Randy & Liz Higgins April 6 

Bill & Kathryn Sessler April 9 

Robert & Pam Drake April 10 

David & Ada McGlothlin April 21 

2023 Refreshment List 

Month Snacks Drinks 

April Claveloux Pandolfi 

May Loren Patton 

June Gilkey Gilkey 

July Price Price 

August Picnic Sesslers 

September Hudson Hudson 

October Richardson Richardson 

November Pozdol Price 

December Cookie Exchange 
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The monthly meeting of the Bull Run Region was 
held on March 12, 2023 at the Manassas VFW Hall 
with 14 members in attendance.  The following were 
the issues discussed: 

1. Pledge of Allegiance 

2. Treasurer’s Report:  Read and approved. 

3. President’s Report:   

4. Pete asked the membership if there were any 
thoughts on the initiatives put forward at the Feb-
ruary meeting plus any additional.  Randy Higgins 
is continuing to research an electronic method of 
accepting payment for Region dues and events.  
The proposal to purchase a new projector for 
meeting presentations has been put on hold until 
we locate a new project chairperson.  In the inter-
im, Steve Deitz has offered the use of his projector 
for the few times we might need it.  Regarding 
presentations during meetings, Pete said he would 
like to keep up the practice, but someone needs to 
come forward to chair the initiative.  Whoever 
does will have the authority to  adjust how this 
program is run.  Pete also asked for some help in 
getting Clutch Chatter articles in.  Any help would 
be greatly appreciated. 

5. Rohr Show report:  Gene Gilkey informed the 
members that due to several substantial, new fees 
levied by the City of Manassas, the Rohr Car 
Show will move from the Manassas Museum to a 
new venue.  The date is unchanged but the show 
will take place on the grounds of the Manasseh 
Lodge 182 of the Masonic Temple.  This nearly 
eight acre facility has more room than the museum 
lawn and it located at 9810 Cockrell Rd. in Ma-
nassas.  Bull Run show chairmen along with Sec-
retary Bill Sessler will meet with the Lodge lead-
ership to finalize some arrangement, but the Lodge 
has already committed to this year’s show.  Bill is 
a member of the Lodge and is acting as a liaison 
between the two organizations.  Our Crusin-For-
Heroes partner for the Fisher House charity re-
main on board with us.  Preliminary review of the 
facility suggests this may prove a much better ven-
ue and eliminates the governmental bureaucracy 
of dealing with the city.  After the show, they will 
explore making this location our permanent home 
for the show.  The show flyers are being reworked 
to reflect the change and will be published soon.   
Website Update:  Randy informed the group that 
he has been working with AACA National and our 

new website is up and running on the National 
platform.  This simplified the site construction and 
reduced the cost to the Region.  While some of the 
features are working, the site is still a work in pro-
gress and new items will be added as time allows.  
The new address is www.bullrun.aaca.com.  Try it 
out.  You should be able to access it through your 
computer, tablet or smart phone.  It is also linked 
to our Facebook page. 

6. ODMA:  Franklin Gage reminded everyone that 
the ODMA annual car show will be held at Vir-
ginia Credit Union Stadium in Fredericksburg on 
March 31 and April 1.  Registration ends soon so 
get your in ASAP. 

7. New Business:  None 

8. There was no presentation this month 

9. 50/50 

10. Adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on Page  11 

 

Meeting Minutes 

by Bill Sessler, Secretary 

 SOME OF THE MANY COMPANIES WHO 

HELPED SUPPORT  THE 2022 EDGAR 

ROHR MEMORIAL ANTIQUE CAR MEET! 

3701 Pickett Road, Fairfax, VA 22031 

Brandell’s  

Lawn and Garden Service 

J.E. RICE COMPANY 

True Value 

HARDWARE 

9124 Mathis Ave.  703-361-3141 

Manassas, Virginia  www.jericeco.com 

9109 Center St,  
Manassas, VA 20110 
(571) 719-3957  
www.shiningsol.com 
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Car of the Month continued 

 with it.  It broke my heart to see this piece of muscle 
car history wasting away, so I did what I could.  I 
brought and old car cover I had and covered it up to 
give is some protection.  This proved to be a very stra-
tegic move on the path to own the Javelin.   

In 2018, I decided it was time for me to make a move 
to buy the car. I talked to both Sam and Deborah.  The 
price they were asking was a little higher than I was 
willing to spend, especially not knowing what it need-
ed to get it back on the road. So, I told them that when 
they were ready to sell it at a lower price to let me 
know. 

In 2021, after 3 years of convincing Deborah agreed 
to sell it to me for my price.  When we spoke, she said 
she knew I was the right person to own the Javelin 
because I was the only one (other than her daughter 
Sam) that attempted to take care of it, even though it 
wasn’t mine - she referenced the car cover I had put 
on it. She did not want to sell it to just anybody be-

cause the car was the last piece of Greg she had.  She 
wanted it to become part of another family, not just 
flipped over and over.  I was the right guy to own the 
Javelin. It will. Be in my family for a very long time. 

I moved the Javelin to my garage in April 2021.  I 
borrowed a friend’s trailer and winch.  I backed it into 
the barn where the Javelin sat, winched it up on the 
trailer and off I went with a cloud of dust and hay fol-
lowing me down the road. Once home, the first thing 
it needed was a bath.  While it was still on the trailer, I 
hosed is off.  It was then I noticed how well the paint 
had been preserved, very little rust and some sections 
of paint looked new.  After that bath, I rolled it off the 

trailer and pushed it into the garage and onto my four 
post lift, with some help from my kids and neighbor. 

Once in the garage, I was able to lift it and really ex-
amine it from top to bottom.  I had my kids use a shop 
vac and suck as much of the hay out as they could, but 
I’ll admit, I still find hay in and under the car to this 
day. After the spider webs and hay had been vacu-
umed I could see that everything looked intact and in 
fairly good shape. 

It took me about 2 months to get it running.  I took my 
time carefully examining the electrical system, fuel 
system, engine and transmission, and all fluids.  After 
replacing several electrical components and the start-
ed, changing the oil and fluids, and replacing the tires 
it was ready run, and it did!!  

The cleaned up Javelin  

Jacob Deitz riding in the AMX during the Ma-
nassas Christmas Parade 
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The following article entitled “Think Before You Re-
store” was written by Myron Smith, AACA  Vice 
President—Regions Development & Support Western 
Division.  It was originally published in the Winter 
2023 Rummage Box.  

“The car is only original once.” This has become the 
mantra of those of us who have a strong attraction to 
‘original cars’. But what about older restorations or 
semi originals? Many a car has been subject to an 
overly enthusiastic owner who starts to do a total res-
toration and then lacks the where with all or finances 
to finish it. I suggest before you throw yourself into a 
full-blown project to sit down and do some serious 
pondering. What do you wish to accomplish? Are 
you really wanting to put the time and money into a 
full restoration? You can climb the ladder of trophy 
seeking. AACA has 4 advancing show rungs fol-
lowed by maintenance awards in AACA and proba-
bly similar awards in the marque clubs. Do you want 
a car you can put the kids or grandkids in and run 
down to the local malt shop on Saturday nights, or a 
car to take to Cars and Coffee? Are you wanting a 
‘road car’ that you can do tours and trips over long 
distances?  

After being in the hobby most of my life, I’ve done 
the show route and have several ‘trailer queens’. 
Once they are restored, gotten their trophies they do 
one thing for sure; they deteriorate. So, if you’re 
committed to the show circuit, unless you sell which 
I seldom do, you’re going to have a vehicle subject to 
the perils of time, just like when the car was new. 
Maybe not as fast but it hap-pens. My 1959 El 
Camino has been restored since 1975. It needed some 
work after being a daily driver in Nebraska with salty 
winter roads and an encounter with another car that 
ran a stop sign. However, with today’s technology 
and masterful body men, much of it’s originality 
could have been saved. But at the time I wanted the 
trophies. Do I regret the restoration? Yes, I guess I 
do, but we’ve had fun showing it and that is not to be 
discounted. I am the second-generation custodian of 
it being purchased new by my family and there is 
hope the 3rd and 4th generation will appreciate it too.  

On the other hand, I have another 1959 which was 
not ‘restored’ although I collected new old stock 
pieces for it for years, then decided that with a little 
touch up it could still be an ‘original’ car. Personally, 
I like that much better. It’s gone the HPOF route and 
still we are able to drive it occasionally.  

So, this brings me back to my original thought, “what 
do you really want to accomplish with your car?” If it 
is having a vehicle that is a work of art, restore it, just 
realizing that you’re probably never going to be com-
pletely done with it as shortly it’ll need freshening. If 
your idea of fun is to get the thing out in public, real-
ize it’ll deteriorate also, but you can have fun playing 
with the thing. If you have enough originality to be 
able to keep it that way; it won’t get scratches, it will 
just get additional patina. It’s a big hobby, find your 
niche.  

Member News continued 

Volunteers:  We are always looking for  new ways 
to improve the “Bull Run experience”.  If you have 
an  interest or idea, or would like to help on a current 
initiative, please let any of the Bull Run officers and 
Board know.  One of us will get back to you to make 
any arrangements or put you in contact with one of 
the project coordinators.  Get involved!  It’s fun! 

April Meeting Presentation:  With Show Season 
just beginning, Randy Higgins will give a short 
presentation on things to consider as our hobby exits 
its winter hibernation.  Topics will include safety in 
the garage before you hit the road, knowing the limits 
of your vehicle, a brief tutorial on fire extinguishers 
and their use in fire suppression, and safety modifica-
tions for your car.  He will also discuss tires and driv-
ing on the show field - watching for kids and other 
spectators.  Some good to know stuff that we do not 
always think about.   

Proposed Event:  The Virginian assisted living 
facility in Fairfax would like to host a show and 
shine of collector cars for their residents.  The date is 
Saturday June 17, which is the day before Father’s 
Day.  They are hoping we could provide 10-12 vehi-
cles to display on their paved drive from 10 am to 
about 3 pm.  Participants will receive a free lunch.  
This would be a very relaxed event with no judging 
or awards.  Please let Pete know if you would like to 
participate ASAP but no later than April 30, so he 
can inform The Virginian if the Region can support 
this request. 

The National Beat 
By  Peter W. Pandolfi 
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On February 5, 2023, Bull Run Vice President Randy 
Higgins and his sons, Joe and Jimmy, attended a 119th 
anniversary presentation on the Great Baltimore Fire at 
the Fire Museum of Maryland located in Towson, 
Maryland. Randy has a direct connection to the 1904 
fire as his  Great-Grandfather, Frank B. Higgins, was a 
member of the Atlantic City, NJ, fire department at the 

time of the fire and was one of 94 Atlantic City fire-
men who responded to help Baltimore extinguish the 
conflagration. The fire raged from 11:00 am on Sun-
day, February 7th, until Monday, February 8th – result-
ing in the complete loss of 1,526 buildings, including 
most of the current inner harbor area. 

The Fire Museum of Maryland is home to a large col-
lection of hand-pulled, horse-drawn, and motorized 
firefighting apparatus, with the oldest dating back to 
the 1700s. All of the motorized apparatus, many of 
which served the Baltimore City Fire Department, are 
fully operational.  Of special interest are two of the 
horse-drawn fire apparatus that assisted with the Great 
Fire of 1904. 

The latest addition to their collection is the hull and 
superstructure from the decommissioned Baltimore 
City Fire Boat, Thomas D’Alesandro, which greets 

visitors as they enter the museum. 

If you ever get an opportunity to visit the museum, you 
will not be disappointed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on Page 9 

Fire Museum of Maryland 

By Randy Higgins 

Front superstructure of the Thomas D’Alesandro 
Jr. Baltimore Fireboat 

Museum Entry in Towson, MD 

1908 Hayes 85 foot ladder pulled by a 1918 Mack 

1926 Maxim engine with 750 GPM pump 
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Fire Museum of Maryland continued 

1905 LaFrance steam pump with 1916 
Christie motorized tractor 

1926 Mack AC Bulldog engine 

1913 Ahrens Fox Continental Model A 

1920 Mack AC wrecker 

1908 American LaFrance 65 foot ladder 
FDNY 

1920 Seagrave engine with 750 GPM pump 
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I have always been fascinated with automotive logos 
and badges.  This article will present a badge or logo 
and provide a brief explanation of the item.  The 
source for the following information was derived from 
Wikipedia.  

Fred and August Duesenberg began designing engines 
in the early 1900s after Fred became involved with 
bicycle racing.  The brothers designed a vehicle in 
1905 and in 1906, formed the Mason Motor Car Com-
pany with funds from lawyer Edward R. Mason in 
Des Moines, Iowa.  F.L. and Elmer Maytag acquired a 
majority stake in the company and renamed it the 

Maytag-Mason Automobile Company until they sold 
their stake in 1912.  The Duesenbergs moved to Saint 
Paul, Minnesota and established the first iteration of 
the Duesenberg Automobile and Motors Company.  
Eddie Rickenbacker drove the first Duesenberg-
designed vehicle to race a the Indianapolis 500 in 
1914, placing tenth.  

In 1920 the Duesenberg Automobile and Motors 
Company, manufacturing the Duesenberg Model A .  
The car had a 260 cubic inches (4.3 L) straight-eight 
engine that output 88 horsepower, the largest engine 
in a commercially available vehicle at the time, and 
was the first to have hydraulic brakes on all its 
wheels.  Duesenberg continued to build race cars as 
well, and a Duesenberg race car won the 1921 French 
Grand Prix, the first American car to do so. Duesen-
berg cars also performed well at the Indianapolis 500 
during the 1920s, winning the race in 1922, 1924, 
1925, and 1927. 

Duesenberg was purchased by Errett Lobban Cord in 
1926.  Cord had the Duesenbergs make a new model 
to "outclass" all other American cars.  In 1929, the 
company began selling the Duesenberg Model J, 

which was powered by a 265-horsepower straight-
eight engine.  The body and cabin were custom-built 
by coachbuilders.  Prices for the cars ranged from 
$14,000 to $20,000 at the time.  Duesenbergs were 
considered to be among the most luxurious American 
cars ever made.  The vehicles were popular with mov-
ie stars, royalty, and other wealthy individuals.  The 

car's 7 L (420 cu in) engine was based on the compa-
ny's racing engines of the 1920s and was manufac-
tured by another Cord company, Lycoming.  It output 
265 horsepower, aided by dual overhead camshafts 
and four valves per cylinder, making it the most pow-
erful car of its time.  The Model J was capable of a top 
speed of 118 mph, and 88 mph in second gear.  

Due to the car’s huge expense and the effects of the 
Depression, the company was sold and dissolved in 
1937.  

What’s In a Name 
By Peter W. Pandolfi 

Model A grille cowl with mascot and logo 

Model J mascot and logo badge  

Twin Duesy’s 20 Grand and Speedster 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fred_Duesenberg
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/August_Duesenberg
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bicycle_racing
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mason_Motor_Car_Company
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mason_Motor_Car_Company
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Des_Moines
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Iowa
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Frederick_Louis_Maytag_I
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Maytag-Mason_Motor_Company
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Saint_Paul_(city)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Saint_Paul_(city)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Minnesota
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Eddie_Rickenbacker
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Indianapolis_500
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Duesenberg_Model_A
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Straight-eight_engine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Straight-eight_engine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1921_French_Grand_Prix
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1921_French_Grand_Prix
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Errett_Lobban_Cord
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Duesenberg_Model_J
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Coachbuilder
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lycoming_Engines
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Local Calendar: 

Apr 16 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 
(moved for Easter) 

May 5-7—Greenbrier Concours, White Sulphur 
Springs, WV 

May 21 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 
(moved for Mother’s Day) 

Jun 3—Historic Fredericksburg Show, Fredericks-
burg, VA 

Jun 10—Latimore Car Show, Gettysburg, PA 

Jun 13-17— Rolls-Royce National Meet, Gettysburg, 
PA 

Jun 11 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 

Jul 9 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 

Aug 13 – Monthly Business Meeting, TBD 

Sep 10 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 
(Show Prep) 

Sep 16 – Edgar Rohr Memorial Car Meet, TBD 

Oct 15 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 
(moved for Hershey) 

Nov 12 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall (Car 
Show Review) 

Dec 2 – Manassas Christmas Parade 

Dec 10 – Monthly Business Meeting, VFW Hall 
(Cookie Exchange & Officer Elections for 2024) 

National Calendar: 

Apr 13-15—Southeastern Spring Nationals, Charlotte, 
NC 

Apr 30-May 3—Southeastern Divisional Tour, Oak 
Ridge, TN 

May 18-20—Eastern Spring Nationals, Gettysburg, 
PA 

Jun 25-28—Eastern Division Tour, Denver, PA 

Jul 16-22—Founders Tour, Ontario, Canada 

Jul 26-29—Special Eastern Summer Nationals, Nor-
wich, NY 

Aug 10-12—Grand Nationals, Bettendorf, IA 

Oct 3-6—Eastern Fall Nationals, Hershey, PA 

Oct 22-27—Glidden Tour, Thomasville, GA 

Disclaimer:  The Bull Run Region does not guaran-
tee or endorse any of the items and services appear-
ing in this feature column.  Such items and services 
are solely the opinions of the Bull Run member sub-
mitting the item for publication and transactions are 
solely between the provider and recipient.  Bull Run 
Region provides this space as a service to our mem-
bers and reserves the right to deny publication of sub-
missions at the discretion of the Editor. 

Edgar Rohr Car Meet Sponsors continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on Page 12 

The Parking Lot 2023 Bull Run Events Calendar 

April Trivia Question Answer: 

Royce Hailey's Pig Stand opened in Dallas 
in 1921.  

 

9201 Church Street, Manassas, VA 
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SOME OF THE MANY COMPANIES WHO HELPED SUPPORT    

THE 2022 EDGAR ROHR MEMORIAL ANTIQUE CAR MEET! 

9420 Battle St. 

Manassas, VA 20110  

(703) 330-3820  

9410 Main St., Manassas, VA.  —  (571) 229-9054 

9406 Grant Ave. Manassas, VA. 

(703) 543-9206  www.manassasoliveoil.com 

9108 Center Street Manassas, VA 20110          

9405 Battle Street, Manassas, VA 20110       

703-368-5522  -  www.eatmonza.com 

9360 Main Street, Manassas, VA 20110  - (571) 379-72 5  
www.groundscentralstation.com 

Continued on Page 13 
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SOME OF THE MANY COMPANIES WHO HELPED SUPPORT    

THE 2022 EDGAR ROHR MEMORIAL ANTIQUE CAR MEET! 

John K. Bassler, Proprietor 

365 Arden-Nollville Rd., Inwood, WV 25428 

 

Auto Repair 
9278 Prince William St, Manassas, VA  

 

9 9 4 0 6  B a t t l e  S t . — M a n a s s a s ,  V A    

T e l .  5 7 1 . 2 9 2 . 1 4 2 7  
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